
                                                                                                                                 

 

March 21, 2025 

 

PJM Office of Interconnection  
955 Jefferson Avenue Valley Forge Corporate Center  
Norristown, PA 19403-2497 
 

RE: Notice of Deactivation Willey Battery Unit 

     

Pursuant to Section 113.1 of the PJM Interconnection LLC (“PJM”) Open Access Transmission 

Tariff,  and PJM Manual 14D, Willey Battery Utility, LLC, a wholly owned subsidiary of Perennial 

Power Holdings, Inc., hereby submits notice of the deactivation of the Willey Battery Unit.  

Willey Battery Unit is a nominally rated 6.0MW unit located in Township of Crosby, Hamilton 

County, Ohio.  The facility has been in service for 10 years and is nearing the end of its useful 

life.  Therefore, the decision has been made to fully decommission this asset, starting 

September 1, 2025.   

If you have any further questions, please contact me at wesley.wilder@pph-americas.com 

 

Thank you, 

Wesley Wilder 
Sr. Asset Manager 
Perennial Power Holdings, Inc. 


